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PARISH COUNCIL NOTES

From the Meeting held 16th August 2012 in the Village Hall

Talk from Julie Stubbs, Service Manager of The New Forest Land Advice Service
Julie Stubbs made a presentation to the Parish Council regarding the work of the New Forest Land Advice Service.  Julie talked about the Blackwater River and its tributaries.  She brought some Himalayan Balsam with her and explained it is prolific, evasive and causing problems to native flora.  Julie also advised that they have had successful funding to run a Community Wildlife Plan Project and nearby Wellow and Landford are included in this project and people of Whiteparish are welcome to volunteer. 
Proposed new Right of Way from the A27 to Clay Street
Two Whiteparish School Governors presented a talk on the School Travel Plan.  They are looking for support from the Parish Council.  One of the possibilities Wiltshire Council are investigating is the technicalities of extending Doves Lane Right of Way to Clay Street.  The Chairman advised that no resolution can be passed until it has been open to the members of the public in order for all views to be considered.

Loan
Consideration was given on the Parish Council arranging a loan to assist with the financing of the Memorial Centre. It was proposed that representatives of the PC have a meeting with Wiltshire Association of Local Councils to clarify the process for borrowing approval and application for loans from the Public Works Loan Board with a view to making the application for £500k, in the event a loan is required. 

Village Hall Site
The Village Hall site is now on the market with Woolley and Wallis.  Interested parties are to contact Woolley and Wallis direct on 01794 512129.

Red Gateway on A27
The Southern Wiltshire Area Board has requested a £500.00 contribution from the Parish Council towards a new red gateway coming into Whiteparish on the Romsey end of the A27.  This was agreed by the PC.

Community Speed Watch

Community Speed Watch was discussed. One more volunteer is needed to do CSW.  Please let the clerk know if you can help.

Obstructing Highways of Vegetation

The PC is receiving complaints of vegetation obstructing Highways, in particularly in Newton Lane.  We remind all residents to prevent vegetation from obstructing the highway.
Recycling

For villagers information Wiltshire Council has informed us that the plastic bottle and cardboard recycling bins at the Brickworth Garage site are to be removed from 1st October 2012. Should residents have any queries regarding these changes please contact the waste management team on telephone number 0300 456 0102 or email wastemanagement@wiltshire.gov.uk

Next Meeting

There were five Members of the Public present at the meeting. Villagers are invited to attend the next meeting, which is at 7.30pm on Thursday, 20th September 2012 in the Village Hall.    The public of Whiteparish are welcome to raise any village matter at this meeting.  Please inform the Clerk or any councillor if you are unable to attend and wish to raise any village matter.

Prepared by

Maria Pennington,

Clerk to Whiteparish Parish Council
Birchley, Chapel Hill, West Grimstead, Salisbury, SP5 3SJ

maria.pennington456@btinternet.com


Tel. 01722 711858 
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